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MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Cabinet Secretaries; Council of State Members; Office of the UNC President; Administrative Office of the Courts; 
Office of Administrative Hearings; General Assembly; North Carolina Community College System; Governor’s 
Mansion; Governor’s Office 
 
From: Secretary Machelle Sanders 
 
 
Re:  Extending Half-Staff Notice for NC Flags in Honor of Former NC State Rep. Melanie Goodwin 
  
  

Governor Roy Cooper today ordered all North Carolina flags at state facilities to be lowered to half-staff beginning 
Wednesday, September 2, 2020 until sunset on Friday, September 4, 2020 in honor of former NC State 
Representative Melanie Goodwin, who passed away on Tuesday. 
  

Goodwin's service in the NC General Assembly spanned three terms in the State House. She also practiced family 
law in Richmond County and made history in 2008 as the first NC state lawmaker to give birth while holding 
office. After serving North Carolina's 66th District from 2005 to 2010, she was appointed Deputy Commissioner of 
the North Carolina Industrial Commission in 2011 and served as Chief Deputy Commissioner from 2019 to present. 
  

A proud wife and mother of two children, she was a lifelong advocate for women, youth and families. Goodwin was 
involved with a number of community organizations and boards and previously worked with the North Carolina 
Council for Women. She was born in Richmond, VA, but was raised and attended school in Raleigh. She was a 
graduate of the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill and Campbell University School of Law. 
  

Statement from Governor Roy Cooper: 
  

"Kristin and I mourn the loss of former Rep. Melanie Wade Goodwin after a brave battle with cancer. She was an 
amazing mother, wife, lawyer and legislator who fought for working people. We grieve with Wayne and their children. 
I’ve ordered flags to fly at half staff in her honor." 
  
  

As a show of respect, individuals, businesses, schools, municipalities, counties and other government subdivisions 
are encouraged to fly the flag at half-staff for the duration of time indicated. 
  

Please note, all North Carolina flag announcements are issued in accordance to regulations outlined in the US Flag 
Code.  
  

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=&msgid=481533&act=111111&c=1346310&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fuscode.house.gov%2Fview.xhtml%3Freq%3Dgranuleid%253AUSC-prelim-title4-chapter1%26saved%3D%257CZ3JhbnVsZWlkOlVTQy1wcmVsaW0tdGl0bGU0LXNlY3Rpb242%257C%257C%257C0%257Cfalse%257Cprelim%26edition%3Dprelim
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=&msgid=481533&act=111111&c=1346310&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fuscode.house.gov%2Fview.xhtml%3Freq%3Dgranuleid%253AUSC-prelim-title4-chapter1%26saved%3D%257CZ3JhbnVsZWlkOlVTQy1wcmVsaW0tdGl0bGU0LXNlY3Rpb242%257C%257C%257C0%257Cfalse%257Cprelim%26edition%3Dprelim


  
### 

 

 
For flag information, contact the NCDOA Communications Office at communications@doa.nc.gov or 919-807-4490. To join the North Carolina Flag 
Alert list, visit http://ncadmin.nc.gov/subscribe-flag-alerts. To review the North Carolina State Government Flag Guide, 
visit https://files.nc.gov/ncdoa/flagbrochure.pdf . 
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